## **Bradford School Report to the Public**

The school district will be fully implementing Common Core Standards during this school year. End of year testing will encompass results based on common core standards. We are encouraging parents to play an important role in helping their students get off to a get start and working with the school for successful school year. School lunches for paying students will be \$1.75.

The school district is fully accredited by State Department of Education. The district is in full compliance and meets all the guidelines set by federal and state regulations. Our school is meeting or exceeding state test scores but in some cases didn't meet student gains set by the state in math because of high scores from previous years.

Our grant for an afterschool program was discontinued for this coming year. We are working on a plan whereby we can continue a phase of the afterschool program.

Each year a brochure is given to parents or interested patrons at our open house [Aug.14, 2014] containing information concerning the progress toward goals, accreditation status, proposals to correct any deficiencies, website information, federal programs and other regulations set by the state and federal government. Principals will be available to share information concerning this year and answer questions. During our September board meeting, a report will be presented concerning the above information and a time allowed for questions. [Board meeting Sept. 1, 2014 at 7pm]

New employees of the district: Dr. Jeanne Ford [director of teacher evaluation, grant writer and school health coordinator], Angela Mayhue [secondary math], Mariah Huffman [middle school English and social studies] and Chris Stevens [bus mechanic and transportation director]